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I. PURPOSE:

To define the expectations of how Flint Hill Fire Department (FHFD) members interface with the public.
II. DISCUSSION:

FHFD members are expected to maintain a professional demeanor whenever they can be identified as a member of the department (ex: wearing clothing or driving a vehicle that has an FHFD logo, patch, etc.). This is especially important while representing the department in an official capacity either through employment or participation in a department related activity.  

III. POLICY:

1) FHFD members shall always be courteous to the public and other members. 

2) FHFD members are expected to deliver our services in a highly professional manner, striving to resolve every customer request. FHFD members should strive to protect and serve our community to the best of their ability whenever called upon to provide assistance.
3) FHFD members shall refrain from using profane, vulgar, or otherwise inappropriate language whenever they are representing the department or can be identified as a member of the department (e.g., at a public gathering wearing a department T Shirt).
4) Walk ups and drive ups to a station should be acknowledged and assisted as soon as they are seen by a member of the department. 
5) Station telephones should be promptly answered by the administrative assistant or any member available in the absence of the administrative assistant. This should typically be a department officer. Station telephones should be answered in the following manner:

(a) “Flint Hill Fire Department” + rank and last name of member answering + “speaking. How can I help you”?  For example: “Flint Hill Fire Department, Chief Jennings speaking. How can I help you”?
6) Voicemail should be checked a minimum of 3 times each day by the administrative assistant. When the administrative assistant is not working (e.g., nights, weekends, holidays), the shift captain of duty is responsible for checking messages.

7) If a member cannot help a person or is unsure of an answer to a question, they should seek assistance from the best resource available. It’s better to provide limited assistance rather than provide incorrect assistance.
